Lara-Clare Bourdeaux, 

Short Term Volunteer at St Andrew’s School, Asunción, Paraguay

 

A short introductory update on what Lara has been up to below… 

 

Today was a public holiday therefore a day off, it's been so nice to have time to catch up with friends etc over email and just relax. Things have been getting busier as I go along, which is great! I really feel like I'm settling in now, and last weekend came the realisation that this isn't just a holiday with some teaching thrown in, this really is life for the next few months. But realising that has helped me to settle. 

 

It takes a while to get to know people especially with the language barrier. But I have been trying to make the most of all the opportunities and invitations I've had. On Friday and Saturday I went with some of the youth from the evening service to the "Cumbre Nacional de Líderes Juveniles", a lively conference with seminars, worship meetings and talks done by youth leaders from across Latin America. It was really interesting being able to catch a glimpse of the vision for raising the "nueva generacion" and the issues that come alongside raising up new leaders in the church. The worship bands were great and there were about 1000 people there. As well as meeting new people, spending time with God, being immersed in Spanish, it was great to get to know the lovely people my age from church. 

The atmosphere here in the school here is amazing to teach and work in, it's so nice to be surrounded by Christians who I can really talk to after living in France! And apart from the school kids, I will hopefully be getting to know some non Christians too my own age soon. A teacher at school gave me details of an operatic society choir so I went along and they were the most welcoming people I've ever met! They're students at one of the universities. I will probably start singing with them in a couple of weeks. I am giving singing lessons to the granddaughter of Greg Venables, she is really sweet and begged me to teach her. Yesterday we had the first meeting of the streets Kids Club that runs on a Saturday morning. I am very excited about that! 

 

 

There are sooo many things I could tell you, but I'll try to sum them up in my general email! Teaching going well, Mags and Gwen great, Linn Tedman is an absolute angel!! 

 

Bendiciones,

 

Lara

